
                                    STATE OF NEW HAMPSHISRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

             SELECTMEN 

   MEETING MINUTES JUNE 15, 2015 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

The selectmen will be meeting on the fifth Monday of June.  The Planning Board is scheduled for the 

22th of June  

Bruce Smith reported the pdf tax maps had been updated and would be available for website. Jay 

Croteau is willing to add them to the website.  

The internet is not working in the town offices again. Jill Lane will contact Time Warner on Tuesday.  

John Berglund spoke with the selectmen about the grant the fire department was awarded for bunker 

gear purchase. Bruce Smith stated the town would have to hold a special public hearing because the 

funds were exempt from the approved budget. The grant would be directly deposited into the town’s 

account by auto deposit.  The Town would need to provide documentation for to establish usage what 

was spent with any extra returned to the US  government.  The selectmen authorized John Berglund to 

pursue a SAM account for the awards management which would need to be renewed every six months. 

Mr. Berglund was also authorized to correct the town’s name for the Duns number. Bruce Smith will set 

time for the public meeting on the 29th of June.  

The Town of Surry received check # 217 in the amount of $120.00 for the sale of history books to the 

Surry Village Charter School.  

John Berglund has accepted the position on the Hazard Mitigation committee.  

Bruce Smith went to the Trustees of Trust Funds meeting and spoke with them about the various trust 

funds for the maintenance of the cemetery lots and how they function.   

Paul Graz met the deadline for the Army Corp information.  

Krystal Lorette is updating the cemetery lots.  

Henry Underwood has almost completed the culvert survey for Surry which he will email a copy to 

Durwin Clark and the selectmen.  

Bruce Smith spoke on the Municipal Energy use meeting he attended held by PSNH. He commented the 

last in depth energy audit for the town garage indicated an extremely high rate of usage. He talked 

about what updates could be implemented to encourage less energy usage creating a savings for the 

town.  

The selectmen closed at 8:00 for an executive session for employee review.  



The septic notices will be filed with the tax cards.  

The selectmen discussed the office addition and the purchase of the cemetery shed.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed pay checks.  

Eric Eichner motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen accepted 

the minutes as presented.  

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen motioned to 

adjourn. 

 

 


